
 
 

March 1, 2023 
 
Ms. Jonna Hiestand Mendez 
c/o Central Intelligence Agency 
via e-mail 
 
Dear Ms. Mendez: 
 

The Committee on the Judiciary and the Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence are 
conducting oversight of federal law-enforcement and intelligence matters within our respective 
jurisdictions. The Judiciary Committee made a prior request to you for documents and 
information about the public statement you signed in October 2020 that falsely implied the New 

York Post’s reporting about Hunter Biden was the product of Russian disinformation. This 
request, to include a request for a transcribed interview before the Committees, remains 
outstanding. These documents and your testimony are necessary to further our oversight. As we 
begin the 118th Congress, we write again to reiterate our outstanding request and ask that you 
immediately comply in full.  

 
You have been on notice about our oversight request—and aware the request is 

outstanding—for months. For your convenience, we have attached the letter from the Judiciary 
Committee dated April 6, 2022.1 To date, you have not complied with this request. Accordingly, 
we reiterate our requests and ask that you comply promptly. 

 
Please contact Judiciary Committee staff at (202) 225-6906 to schedule your interview 

and arrange for the production of the outstanding material. If you are represented by private 
counsel, please ask your attorney to respond promptly to the Committee on your behalf. 
 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
   
    

Jim Jordan    Michael R. Turner  
Chairman    Chairman 

 Committee on the Judiciary Permanent Select Committee on  
  Intelligence 
 
cc: The Honorable Jerrold L. Nadler, Ranking Member, Committee on the Judiciary 
 The Honorable Jim Himes, Ranking Member, Permanent Select Committee on 

Intelligence 
 
Enclosure 

 
1 Letter from Reps. Jim Jordan, et al., H. Comm. on the Judiciary, to 51 IC Officials (Apr. 6, 2022). 
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